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Chairman’s Message to Members April 2015
In line with our policy of improving communication with owners, we are holding a Members General Meeting at 19:30 on Monday 27th April 2015.  For the venue, please check the Notice of General Meeting from Chaney’s included in this mail-out.  This will be an information meeting where Members can have open discussion on any relevant topic.  In addition the Directors will update progress on operation and management of the Estate and a full review of the financial outcome of 2014 will be presented.   The Directors are not bringing any resolutions and the meeting will not require any voting.

Within this mail-out you will find two adjustment charges/credits in respect of the flat(s) for which you are the Leaseholder.  The first adjustment applies to the management charge and is the result of the completion of the draft 2014 VHMC Accounts.  In round terms, the savings against budget that we achieved in 2014 are offset by over-expenditures in prior years.  The second adjustment is in respect of water charges.  There is very wide variation in the amount of water used by individual flat occupants and if you have a significant excess charge to pay please do review your or your tenant’s use of water.  
The website www.winterthurway.co.uk carries an updated note about water charges and I fully expect that this will be a major topic for discussion on 27th April.

We are also distributing copies of the Estate Rules and Regulations.  This is a new initiative from the Directors and we are most grateful to Chaney’s Property Managers and Surveyors who have assisted us.  One of the biggest issues raised by residents of the Estate is anti-social behaviour and this booklet lays the foundation for improving matters for all of us.   If you are a landlord do pass on these Rules to your tenant(s) and encourage them to abide by the rules.  As the year progresses we shall be challenging owners and tenants who do not abide by the rules and regulations.
I hope to see you on 27th April.  If you want to raise a topic you can email me at martin@winterthurway.co.uk or just bring it along to the meeting.
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